Regular Session




              October 19, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, October 19, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 5 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Toda     M. Mogg     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the October 5, 2020 regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
Mr. Williams- We don’t have any absent officials, we did minutes, any communications?

COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk- no communications this evening

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – Alright, I have a nice stack going here of suggestions, ideas for the CARES Act funding. I did ask everybody to bring their ideas to the meeting tonight. I believe the way this process is going to go is the finance committee is going to take all these ideas in consideration. Hopefully, if anybody could assign a monetary value to their ideas that would be be great. I spoke to Mr. Hallapy and Mr. Toda, it looks like we can get together Friday. That is the earliest, Friday at 6:00 here. We can go through these ideas. We can say this looks better. It seems everybody is looking at the touchless faucets. We really need to compare these to the provisions of the Cares Act I guess and try to interpret it. At that point, after we make a decision, we will make a recommendation to council to go through the list and decide from there. 
Mr. Williams- Are the Mayor and them going to be there, the department heads

Ms. Zambrini- Yes, Mayor you can make it Friday at 6:00?

Mayor- yes

Mr. Williams- I think it would be a good idea to have him there and the department heads, so you know what their ideas are.

Ms. Zambrini- Right. Okay, Mr. Palestro, Mr. Carsone can you be there?

Unknown- this Friday at 6:00?

Ms. Zambrini- Who are we missing? I will let Michael know.

Mr. Williams- Yes, that will be a good idea too.
Ms. Zambrini- Okay, Friday at 6:00 it is. How about Mr. Ciccone from the water department?
Mr. Williams- I guess you can ask the Mayor to ask.
Mayor- I will make sure 

Ms. Zambrini- the department heads

Mayor-Yes and also Mr. Livingston
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Ms. Zambrini- Correct okay good. I have two other pieces of legislation tonight. One will be rebidding the gasoline for the City and the other one will be increasing the appropriation in Capital Projects Fund in the street department from $100,000 to $150,000 in order to construct a $47,600 salt dome. The $100,000 that is already in this Capital Project Fund is allocated to the Street Paving Project. We need to put an extra $50,000 into the fund. I have been assured that there is no other…nothing is going to be underfunded because of this. It is just moving some money. 
Mr. Williams- okay

Ms. Zambrini- I think I have a little to say about the CARES Act funding, just a real brief paragraph here. In moving forward with this CARES Act funding, I know some ideas are going to be less favorable than others, but I do think that exploring the bad side of this is a good idea. It allows for open minded freely spoken perspectives to be considered and to consider the obstacles and how they can be overcome. I know we have different varied opinions, but I think that this is all good dialogue, and we need it, and we will get through it. That is all I have to say.
Mr. Williams- Okay thank you

Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – The monthly Park and Rec board meeting will be held here in council chambers Thursday, November19th at 6:00 pm. The board has opted not to meet in December. Repairs and upgrades to the pavilion at Mattinat Park are scheduled for next week. Special thanks to Ed Palestro and the electric department for the replacement and upgrading of the security lighting at Mattinat Park. A dead tree has been removed at Waugh Park. Paving and enlargement of the parking lot at Waugh Park is planned for springtime. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park and Rec meetings. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- I just want to remind everybody that Trick or Treat is set for October 31 from 5 to 7 pm. Participation is voluntary. We are asking to please follow the guidelines. Get creative with it, put a table at the end of your driveway or I have seen designs of people putting PVC pipe and shooting it down to the sidewalk to the kids. It is a pretty neat thing.
Mr. Williams- oooo, I like that!
Mr. Mogg- Get creative and think about the kids. This is for the kids. They have suffered as much as we have, and they can understand what is going on. Also, the Mayor and I are going to start working on hopefully holding a Christmas Parade. We are looking at Santa Claus mostly and figure out how to do it and keep everyone safe.
Mr. Williams- I sure hope Santa cooperates.

Mr. Kerr- Next meeting he will be here!
Mr. Mogg- That is all thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President
Utilities- Mr. Kerr – No report Mr. President under utilities
Mr. Williams- thank you
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the only thing I have to note tonight is we start this leaf program…the leaf pick-up program and it is never soon 
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enough for everybody. Your leaves are going to come down at different levels. Some are 
coming early, and some are not. My advice is mulch your leaves, just keep mowing until we get there. Otherwise, you can put them on the curb, and we will get there. Every year we go through this. I will just tell you ahead, we will get there. It is good for your lawn mulch them. That is all. That is all I have to say thank you. 
Mr. Williams- thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Yes Mr. Carsone and Chief Thompson …inaudible
Mr. Williams- thank you

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, the only thing to report at the cemetery is I put together a committee with Council member, member of the Cemetery Board and members of the community to start designing the columbarium. We will do that over the winter and hopefully we will have something to start on in the spring. That is all I have. 
Mr. Williams- thank you

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, we had our meeting this past Wednesday. We approved some of the legislation from the previous special meeting on the hourly paid, direct deposit, two-week cycle with the part time salary people that we are going to be putting on. We had to officially approve that. We are talking about getting a command vehicle. It would be for the Chief but also for the officers to go to the scene to size up first. We looked and there is an additional Marx Grant out there from Ernie Cook and the Township. It would be for 16 radios. The Chief got that notice and the very next day submitted that grant for 16 radios. That was for a specific Marx Grant. We are also looking at a lease program with two reps Hudson and Motorola to lease the radios. We will then move forward with that because we don’t know about the AFG Grant for the fire grant if it is going to come through. We did approve waivers for the fireman only to use the gym based on Attorney Comstock’s suggestions. We have some issues with engine 25. It has been in repairs three times. My suggestion, which the Chief agreed, was to contact our attorney and go to the company. Engine 25 is from Pierce. Pierce is the only one that can-do repairs on that truck. It means it has to go to Finlay Ohio. We can’t take it to a regular person around here. We have fixed it three times. It has the same problem, so we are like we need a little clout behind there and say what are you guys doing. Your fixing it and it is not fixed.  It is swaying, it is moving, we don’t feel it is safe. We want them to do something with that. We had 28 calls this past month. We are also going to be doing a couple of improvement to the station. The chairperson was giving information to the law director on that 30X60 gravel pad on the front, so in the winter when the snow is plowed the large tanker truck can pull out and have enough distance to get out. We are also getting bids. Two bids for LED lighting for the station that is badly needed. They are going to be reproving the lights. They got two bids at that. They are going to see how to go from there. The tornado quake drill happened. It was one minute. I mentioned it last council meeting. There were 15 different countries, every state in the United States and all the US territories that we own. Bing on that computer and to see everybody on at the same time for one minute was amazing. That the communication that we have today in society made that happen. I am on there and you could see all the countries light up. If an earthquake (we know we talked about the 26 that happened in Ohio. Hopefully, will never happen) could be attributed to fracking. We don’t know. We know there is a huge communication plus for everyone when something with disasters so that is reassuring hopefully to all of us. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Thank you Mr. President I have no Report this evening.
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Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you Lou

SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- I have no report this evening thank you

LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

Mr. Williams- thank you

AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Not in attendance
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials. There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to our Mayor’s Report Mayor Kyle 
MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, President Williams, Council. I just wanted to take a minute an let everyone know that meetings are taking place here once again in Chambers and also in the Senior Center. The Senior Center is still closed to our Senior’s and other activities. If a group needs to hold a meeting and there is one scheduled here in Chambers, they will be able to hold that at the Senior Center that is effectively sanitized for the next use. Please make sure if anyone does schedule a meeting to please let Debbi, my assistant, know so that then she can properly manage the sanitization after the meeting takes place and scheduling the people who use it. To go along with that, it has been posed questions to the Mayor’s Office and a number of other people about voting and about safety. In person voting will occur, the Secretary of State did make mention that in person will occur, early voting has started AT the Board of Elections (at the County Board of Elections). I would just like to reiterate that because more people call on a daily basis or stop here and say where do I vote. You vote early at the County Board of Elections. Your polling places will open the day of elections, Election Day. That is run through the actual County Board of Elections. Our police force and any assistance and help that is needed for that voting to take place, we have committed with every other community in this state that we will help make that happen. I will remind everybody and remind the public that the Trumbull County Board of Elections is the one that is in charge of safety and protocols that are set forth not each individual municipality. For instance, all the different polling locations here in the city and the township, the actual Board of Elections will be the one to mandate what happens and their staff will be there. We will be there to help support them for whatever they may need. One other item that I wanted to announce is Harding Park is having their 100th Anniversary. It just got announced in the paper on Sunday that in 2022. They will be announcing additional events. It is a nice thing for both the city and the township. I just wanted to make mention of that. Also, Halloween guidance as Community & Economic Development Chairman Mogg had mentioned, the Mayor; s Office will continue to produce guidance that comes from the Trumbull County Combined Health District along with other guidance that we see fit. As Mr. Mogg mentioned, have fun with it. You do not have to participate but please do it safely. We will try to come up with some unique ideas to help people along the way. As far as some other items, I know Chairwoman Zambrini had made mention of a storage facility. For years now, down at our service center, the street department and water department have left certain aggregates sit outside like the street department salt and ICM mix. We have had a storage facility that was small over the years. We have tried to look at ways to effectively and cost effectively manage those materials and provide for our residents. Working with Auditor Villano, Service Director Livingston and myself, we came up with a nice plan to be able to cost effectively put up a storage facility.  Both the street department and the water department will be able to store their materials in to effectively (especially during the winter) to service our residents. Also, I just want to ask councils support for the CARES Act. Obviously, back in July we passed that legislation.
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I come and stand before you that there is money set aside for us to use. Obviously, with the support of council, we will be able to do a number of things that support our community, support our employees and also the general public. Moving forward with that, I want to be able to prepare for the future and really utilize technologies that are out there to not only improve the activities and our activities here at the city building but all departments across the board. I just want to reiterate to council that I receive guidance from the office of budget management of the state of Ohio on a weekly basis. Sometimes every other day about new wording or whatever it might be. They are continuing to send out that guidance based upon United States Treasury and their interpretation, and their rules, and regulations, and different questions and answers for municipalities and groups that have gone on and done certain things. We do have a narrow window. If we do not act by November the 20th, the money that was allocated to the City of Hubbard goes away. That is all Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you, Mayor 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.
Ms. Zambrini- I have a question

Mr. Williams- go ahead

Ms. Zambrini- When does the leaf pick-up program start?

Mr. Williams- November 2nd
Ms. Zambrini- I am sorry.
MR. Williams- That should have been asked

Ms. Zambrini- I know, sorry about that. 

Mr. Palestro- talking from the back inaudible

Mayor- October 26th
Mr. Williams- Libbo told me Saturday, November 2nd. If you’re going to change that you need to let me know. Ha the 26th Now I have to go back and answer all the texts people sent me over the weekend. When does this start?
Mr. Palestro in audible

Mr. Williams- I just mulch every day. Any other questions or comments? If none, please call the roll!

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- I have something under miscellaneous business. We have someone here this evening from Children Services who wants to speak to us. If you could come up to the microphone.
Speaker from Children Services on their upcoming 2 mill levy renewal
Mr. Williams- Anything else under miscellaneous?

Regular Session                            Page 6                                  October 19, 2020

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- we don’t have an agenda which we might but since the way this goes
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- The only one that is going to have anything is Robin.
 Ms. Zambrini-Mr. President, Can I ask you a question?
Mr. Williams- sure

Ms. Zambrini- I don’t think we got to it but are we going to pass these tonight …inaudible...
Mr. Williams- I don’t know.
Ms. Zambrini- inaudible…that was my intent

Mr. Williams- Okay

Ms. Zambrini- We just didn’t get to that in caucus.
Mr. Williams- That is not my call with that.
Ms. Zambrini- Okay

Mr. Williams- I agree with you.
Ms. Zambrini- Okay let’s see here 2020, okay there are no ordinance numbers?
Mr. Williams- Did you put them on them?

Clerk yes

Mr. Williams- You put them on

Clerk- top left

Ms. Zambrini- Oh, I see one is a resolution. One is a resolution and two ordinances. 
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw create a resolution authorizing the auditor to create a special revenue fund number 202 entitled CARES ACT fund. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the 24-hour notification on Resolution 10-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Resolution 10-20 be placed on tonight’s agenda. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for ordinance 10-20 authorizing and directing the City Treasurer to open a non-interest bearing First National Bank checking account entitled CARES ACT account. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the 24-hour notification on Ordinance 10-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Regular Session                            Page 7                                  October 19, 2020

NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 10-20 be placed on tonight’s agenda. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for Ordinance 11-20 amending line item appropriations in the 2020 budget and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the 24-hour notification of Ordinance 11-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 11-20 be placed on tonight’s agenda. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for an ordinance amending appropriations in the 2020 budget, and declaring an emergency the following projects will require additional appropriations in order to be completed: Street fund-Capital Projects line item: Original Appropriation $100,000.00, revised appropriation $150,000.00. 
Mr. Williams- See this is why we need to have things written down. Well, I have that part.

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele have the law director draw up the necessary legislation authorizing the Board of Control to advertise for bids for the purchase of gasoline for city vehicles for the 2021-2023 calendar years. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
Mr. Williams- Is that it?
Ms. Zambrini- thank god

Mr. Williams- Good job. Nobody has any more requests, do they?
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 10-20 First Reading
AUTHORIZING THE AUDITOR TO CREATE A SPECIAL REVENUE FUND, NUMBER 202, ENTITLED CARES ACT FUND

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 10-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Resolution 10-20 be passed as read.  There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 10-20 First Reading

AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE CITY TREASURER TO OPEN A NON-INTEREST BEARING FIRST NATIONAL CHECKING ACCOUNT ENTITLED CARES ACT ACCOUNT.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 10-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
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It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 10-20 be passed as read.  There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 11-20 First Reading

AMENDING LINE ITEM APPROPRIATIONS IN THE 2020 BUDGET, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 11-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 11-20 be passed as read.  There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- We have no one so I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Crowe to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

